
 
 
 
 
 

GRAFTON TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
MONDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2013  7:30 p.m. 

 

1.  Supervisor Kearns called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. 
 

2.  Roll Call 
Present:  Trustees Holtorf, Zirk and Ziller; Supervisor Kearns; Road Commissioner    
Poznanski; Assessor Ottley; Clerk Francis.  Absent:  Trustee Wagner 

 
Trustee Wagner entered the meeting at 7:35 

 
3.  Pledge of Allegiance 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 

4.      Approval of Agenda as posted 
Motion by Trustee Zirk, second by Trustee Holtorf to approve the agenda as posted. 
Ayes: Trustees Zirk, Holtorf, Wagner, Zirk; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 
 

5.  Regular Business 
A.  Approval of Minutes of November 18, 2013 Township Regular Meeting.   
Motion by Trustee Ziller, second by Trustee Zirk to approve the minutes of the 
November 18, 2013 Regular Meeting. 

 Ayes: Trustees Ziller, Zirk, Wagner, Holtorf; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 
 

          B.  Audit and Payment of unpaid bills. 
Supervisor Kearns stated that the Ancel Glink bill for $6,873.07 should not be on the 
list, and that was verified by Ancel Glink.  He also pointed out the bill for the Huntley 
Area Chamber of Commerce, and asked whether or not the trustees wanted to pay the 
bill to retain membership in the Chamber. 
Motion by Trustee Holtorf, second by Trustee Ziller to approve the unpaid bills for 
payment including the Huntley Chamber of Commerce, with the exception of Ancel 
Glink PO#1176 for $6,873.07 and Otteson-Britz $42,869.68 which is on hold.  Exhibit I 
Ayes:  Trustees Holtorf, Ziller, Wagner, Zirk; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 
 

          C.  Review Road and Bridge Warrant check detail. 
Motion by Trustee Holtorf, second by Trustee Ziller to approve the Township  Road 
and Bridge as detailed in the warrant list.  Exhibit II 
Ayes:  Trustees Holtorf, Ziller, Wagner, Zirk; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 

 
6.   Public Comment/ Board Members Response to Public Comment 

None. 
 

 7. Old Business   
 A.  Adoption of Township tax levy 
 Supervisor Kearns stated that we are asking for a 4% increase in Levy on new 

construction which is $1,143,060 compared to $1,100,000 million last year. 
Motion by Trustee Holtorf, second by Trustee Zirk  to adopt the Township tax levy as 
stated by the Supervisor. 
Ayes:  Trustees Holtorf, Zirk, Wagner, Ziller; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 
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 B.  Adoption of Road District tax levy     
 The Road District is asking for a levy of 4.5% increase to $1,810,110 

Motion by Trustee Ziller, second by Trustee Holtorf to adopt the Road District tax levy 
as stated. 
Ayes:  Trustees Ziller, Holtorf, Wagner, Zirk; Supervisor Kearns 
Nays:  None 
Motion Carries. 

                                                                                                                                   
7.   New Business 

None. 
 

8.   Executive Session if needed 
None. 
 

10.     Committee and Officer Reports  
 Supervisor: 

Moved forward with the plan to stop bus service for Rutland Township residents.  
Grafton Township will not cut the services to  its residents as stated at the last meeting.  
There were 85 riders and only one day that no one rode.  The lowest number of riders 
on any given day was 4.  The Supervisor would prefer to keep studying ridership before 
making any service changes. 
The first grant payment to the township will be for ¼ of the total, payable in February.  
The rest will go over the next three quarters. 

 Trustees 
 None. 
 Audit Committee 

Met again with the Office Manager and finished the third draft.  Submitted the draft to 
George Roach.  They will probably get together in in early January.  Supervisor Kearns 
asked the committee to make sure the system is common across all three departments. 

 Assessor 
The Supervisor, Trustees and Clerk thanked Bill Ottley for his service and presented 
him with a plaque.  The incoming Assessor Al Zielinski said he is working on an 
employee handbook. 

 Road District  
The Road Commissioner wants everyone to know that that all three departments are 
working harmoniously now.  He said that all of the policies of the new administration 
are being taken care of right away.  The Road District has been very amenable and is 
paying $156.49 monthly for garbage that all three offices use.  He asked that the board 
add to next month’s agenda a discussion about splitting the garbage costs. 

 Clerk 
The Clerk met with a Field Officer from the State of Illinois regarding records disposal.  
She has completed a form to allow for the proper disposal of many records and will wait 
for approval from the state, which should be about February 10th. She will work to 
determine if any of the proposed records have historical value and will preserve them for 
donation to the appropriate historical. 
 

11. Adjournment 
 Motion by Trustee Wagner, second by Trustee Ziller to adjourn meeting at 8:24 pm. 
 All Ayes.  Meeting Adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
                                                               Dated by Township Clerk Kathryn Francis 

This 14th day of January, 2014  
                      

  








